
 
 

MEMBER’S RESOLUTION 
 

Date:  May 31, 2011 – COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE 

Title:  DEVELOPMENT CHARGES ACT 

Submitted by: Regional Councillor Gino Rosati 

 

Whereas, the City of Vaughan Council on June 30, 2009 passed a resolution which reads “That 
the Provincial Government amend the Development Charges Act to permit the collection of 
development charges to fund the “local share” component of hospital funding”; and 
 
Whereas, no formal response (other than an  acknowledgement) has been received;  
 
It Is therefore recommended that Council reaffirms its position and requests a response to 
Council’s Resolution, and that the Leaders of the two other Provincial Parties Mr. Tim Hudak, 
leader of the opposition and Ms. Andrea Horwath, leader of the N.D.P. also be asked to state 
their position on the request. 
 
 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Gino Rosati 
 
 
 
Attachments 

 
Extract From Council Meeting Minutes of June 30, 2009 Item 67, Committee of the Whole Report 
No. 35 and correspondence from Premier Dalton McGuinty, letter of acknowledgment dated July 
16, 2009.



 

BACKGROUND TO:Development Charges ActSUBMITTED BY Regional Councillor Gino Rosati 
 
 
In 1998 amendments to the Development Charges Legislation specifically excluded growth 
related Hospital Projects from Development Charges. Given that Health Care is a provincial 
responsibility, at the vey least the Provincial Government should allow collection of Development 
Charges to cover the local share of hospital funding. We recognize that the need for a new 
hospital is a direct result of new growth in the area. Local property taxes pays in part towards 
other provincial responsibilities such as Education and Social services. This would clearly sustain 
the affordability of a Hospital in Vaughan in favor of all residents. 
 
 
 

 








